NOTICE OF EXEMPTION

To: Office of Planning and Research From: California Department of Motor Vehicles (DMV)
P.O. Box 3044 2415 First Street
Sacramento, CA 95812-3044 Sacramento, CA 95818

Project Title: DMV Inglewood Field Office Replacement
Project Location — Specific: 621 North La Brea Avenue
Project Location — City: Inglewood

Project Location — County: Los Angeles

Description of Nature, Purpose, and Beneficiaries of Project:

The existing 20,824 gross square feet DMV Inglewood field office would be replaced on site with a new 15,688 gross
square feet field office. The location of the new field office building would be similar to the existing field office
building. The new smaller field office would be designed to reduce energy usage and greenhouse gas emissions.
The project would be a Zero Net Energy pilot project and would target obtaining Leadership in Energy and
Environmental Design, New Construction (LEED-NC) silver rating in support of Zero Net Energy implementation at
the facility. The new surface parking lot would remain in approximately the same location as the existing surface
parking lot. The ingress/egress locations at the site would be modified to improve site access. New landscaping of
trees and vegetation would be planted as well as new irrigation system.

Name of Public Agency Approving Project: California Department of Motor Vehicles
Name of Person or Agency Carrying Out Project: California Department of General Services

Exempt Status: Categorical Exemption Sections 15302 Replacement and Reconstruction

Reasons Why Project is Exempt:

The project qualifies for Class 2 exemption where the new structure will be located on the same site as the structure
replaced and will be substantially the same purpose and capacity as the structure replaced. DMV considered the
possibility of (a) location, (b) cumulative impact, (c) significant adverse change, (d) impacts to scenic highways, (e)
activities within a hazardous waste site, and (f) the significance of a historical resource. The State has determined

that no significant impact would occur to the environment and that no exceptions apply which would preclude the use
of Class 2 exemption for the project.

Contact Person: Kelly Piceno, DMV Construction and Maintenance Supervisor
Telephone Number: (916) 848-0843
Signature:

Signeoq)y Lead Agency
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